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Pantheon Resources Plc 

 

Melbourne, 1 December - Argo Exploration Ltd (“Argo”; ASX Code ‘AXT’) would like to 

refer to the announcement by Pantheon Resources Plc (“Pantheon”) to the London 

Stock Exchange (AIM –Quoted) in relation to an Operational update. 

Argo continues to hold 7,000,000 fully paid ordinary shares in Pantheon. The value of 

Argo’s investment in Pantheon is ~$A6.2m as at the date of this announcement. 

For further information please contact: 
 
Chris Martin - Director 
 
Telephone (03) 9692 7222 
 

Email: argoexploration@iinet.net.au 

Or visit the website www.argoexploration.com.au 
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30 November, 2017 

 
Pantheon Resources plc 

  
Operational Update 

  
Pantheon Resources plc ("Pantheon" or "the Company"), the AIM-quoted oil and gas exploration 
company with a working interest in several conventional projects in Tyler and Polk Counties, 
onshore East Texas, is pleased to provide the following information: 
  
VOBM#4 well, Tyler County, 75% working interest 

The Company is pleased to announce that the VOBM#4 well has reached target depth of 12,050 
feet, having encountered the Wilcox horizon as targeted. The wellbore is currently being 
prepared for logging operations, which are anticipated to take place over the coming days. The 
Company will make a further announcement at the conclusion of logging operations. 
  
Polk County, gas processing facility 

The Company is pleased to announce that Kinder Morgan has now completed the initial 
commissioning phase of the gas processing facility, which is running smoothly and trouble free. 
The wells are currently in the 'clean up' phase, producing drilling mud and debris through a 
narrow choke.  Production volumes during this phase from the VOBM#1 and VOBM#3 wells are 
averaging approximately 5 mmcf/d through a restricted choke. The operator has conservatively 
restricted production rates whilst the wells are cleaning up and will progressively increase 
production volumes, including commencement of test volumes from VOBM#2H, when 
appropriate. 
  
Jay Cheatham, CEO, said: 
"I am pleased to have reached target depth in VOBM#4.  As we have previously stated, the Wilcox 
has been a welcomed bonus for us, with great potential should it be successful, particularly given 
our 75% working interest in the well.  The gas facility is progressing in line with expectations. As 
the wells clean up the current restricted production rates should   increase significantly going 
forward" 

  
-Ends - 

 


